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Forgiveness Co-operation Equality Honesty Passion Resilience Gratitude Kindness 
 Message from Mr Done 
Another week has flown by and as always the children and staff have been really busy. Here at Masefield, we are passionate about 
providing an exceptional, innovative education that inspires and empowers our pupils, in every class, every day! We aim to develop 
confident, resilient, independent lifelong learners and this has been evident in all of the lessons I have visited this week. I am always 
blown away by the children’s articulation about their learning and the pride they have in themselves. As well as delivering excellent 

lessons, we have had trips, visits and competitions galore over the last two weeks. 
We have a limited number of spaces in two year groups – if you know anyone who would like to join us, please contact the school office 

for more information.  
Thank you for your ongoing support on our REMARKABLE journey! 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 

 

Wednesday 14th February 
Year 4 trip to Bury Synagogue 

 
 

Thursday 15th February 
SEN Coffee Morning 9am 

(See attached flyer) 
 

Friday 16th February 
RSPCA own clothes day  

(50p donation) 
 

School closes for half term 
 

Monday 26th February 
Year 5 Computing trip 

 

Wednesday 28th February 
Nursery and Year 2 

Creepy Crawly Roadshow 
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                  KS2 Enrichment @MasefieldCP 
 There’s lots going on in Key Stage 2 Enrichment this half term at 

Masefield. 
Year 3 have been enjoying the outdoors in Forest School and 

have also been busy planning a fundraising event for the RSPCA. 
They have organised an own clothes day to raise money for the 
charity and welcomed Holly from the RSPCA who spoke about 

the important work that they do. 
Year 4 have been creating winter scenes in their Art and Design 

enrichment. They have used water colours to create wintery 
backgrounds and are adding to them over the next few sessions. 
Year 5 have been sewing in their mindfulness enrichment, and 

showed great resilience and didn’t give up when it became 
tricky. 

Year 6 have been looking at Christianity in their RE enrichment 
and have created Peace Pledge Doves with their own pledges 

and promises written on them. 
 

            

                         Year 3 @MasefieldCP 

 
 

     Reception @MasefieldCP 
 

 
 
 
 

To support their learning in History, on 
Wednesday 31st January, Year 3 visited Bolton 
Museum to explore how Bolton changed over 

the course of the Industrial Revolution.  
They looked at the different exhibits and then 
focused on the life of Samuel Crompton who 

invented the Spinning Mule. 
Well done Year 3! 

As part of their ‘People who 
help us’ topic, Reception had a 

fantastic visit to The Little 
Lancashire Village in Darwen 

on Monday. 
They had a lovely time, whilst 
learning about the different 

services around us. 
 

Well done Reception! 
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ATTENDANCE 

RECEPTION 95.97% 

YEAR 1 97.31% 

YEAR 2 98.17% 

YEAR 3 
 

96.86% 

YEAR 4J 
 

96.86% 

YEAR 4R 
 

96.94% 

YEAR 5 95.92% 

YEAR 6K 
 

94.42% 

YEAR 6R 99.5% 
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Attendance Update 
Our 96% target is still achievable this year if we all 

work together on ensuring children are in school 
EVERY day and not missing any learning. 

Our attendance for the week is 
96.51% 

Our attendance for the year to date is 
94.4% 

Appointments 
We ask that medical appointments are made 

outside of school hours where possible. 
Where it is not possible to avoid this in school time 

you must notify the office beforehand. 
Taking your child out in school time not only 

disrupts the class but also impacts their learning 
and attendance. 

If there are concerns regarding the amount of time 
your child is missing then proof of all future 

appointments will be requested.  

Holidays in Term Time 
Holidays must not be taken during term time as this has an extremely 

detrimental effect on your child’s education. 
The long-term cost to your child’s education of going on holiday in term time, 

far outweighs the short term gain of the holiday at the time. The £60 fixed 
penalty notice is the least of the costs; it is the impact on your child’s future 

educational success that presents the greatest cost. Children miss vital learning 
that cannot be repeated. It is widely acknowledged that mental health and 

personal well-being flourish when children have good routines and engage with 
their learning. Holidays in term time are disruptive on both counts. I urge you to 
prioritise the long-term benefits of regular school attendance, over the short 

term impact of a holiday in term time. 
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Lead Learner of the Week 

RECEPTION 
Bonnie R & Grace L 
Oakley L & Cody B 

YEAR 1 
Ria F & Aoife H 

Lotus A & Alfie B 

YEAR 2 
Miller T & Amelia W 
Rossco S & Amelia W 

YEAR 3 

 
 

Jacob H & Jaxson M 
Oliver T & Jacob T 

YEAR 4J 
Gabriella O & Kayden P-B 

Georgia G & George S 

YEAR 4R 
Amelia S & Amelia H 

Annabelle S & Jackson T-B 

YEAR 5 

 

Skyler H & Daisy S 
Jessica B & Isabel A-F 

YEAR 6K 
Jake N & Lucy J 

Nevaeh W & Ava F 

YEAR 6R 
Harry W & Bethany B 
Marcus M & Imogen L 

Vision & Value Award 

These pupils always show off our school vision and 
values. They have received Hot Chocolate & Treats 

with Mr Done!  
 

Reception: Roman C & Freya T 
Year 1:  Albie G & Hollie K-B 
Year 2: Jacob B & Caprice S 

Year 3: Clara-Rose P-P & Millie D 
Year 4J: Evie W & Leo F 
Year 4R: Alfie K & Aila C 

Year 5: Oscar A & Reuben H 
Year 6K: Poppy B & Mia H 

Year 6R: Mia S & Grayson M 
 
 

Readers of the Week 

Each week we award children in each class for 
REMARKABLE READING. The following children 

have won a book to keep FOREVER! 
 

Reception: Harriet B 
Year 1: Leo D 

Year 2: Sammy H 
Year 3: Lottie R-G 

Year 4: Jake B 
Year 5: Jessica B 
Year 6: Dylan D 

 

Each week we celebrate success in Good New 
Assembly. Don’t forget to bring in your 

achievements to share! 

 
 
 

           
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Each week 3 children from each class in Year 2 and 
above receive an award for ‘the biggest increase in 
coins’ on TT Rockstars. Knowing your times tables 

off by heart so important – keep practising at home 
to win this award and certificate! 
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Well done to the Year 5 
Students who took part 
in the Glow Dodgeball 
Competition at Little 

Lever High School. 
Miss Rigby was really 
impressed with their 
skills in this fantastic 

event. Well done! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

TT Rockstars 

Celebrating Success 
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This week’s free online safety guide, provided by the 
National Online Safety (NOS) website, focuses on 

free-to-play multiplayer vehicle football game 
‘Rocket League’. Despite being rated PEGI 3 (which 
means that it is considered suitable for children of 

any ages) due to its online features, appropriateness 
cannot be guaranteed. 

Developed by Psyonix, part of the Epic Games family 
(which includes Fortnite and Gears of War) Rocket 

League is a football game where instead of running, 
the players drive rocket-powered cars. The game 
can be accessed via Playstation, XBox, Nintendo 

Switch, Windows, MacOS and Linux... 

 
 

Online Safety Tip Safeguarding Tip 

Talking to children about difficult topics 

It's important that every child has someone they 
trust that they can ask for help. There'll be times 

when children need advice or support. There’ll also 
be times when you need to explain something that 

might upset them. You might need to start a difficult 
conversation because you have to break some bad 
news or ask them about something you're worried 

about. The NSPCC has lots of good advice for helping 
you decide how to talk to your child in an age-

appropriate and supportive way. But remember that 
you know your child best, so trust your judgement 

about what’s going to work for them. For more 
information and support use the link below to view 

the NSPCC resources. 
 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-
safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-

topics/ 
 

Learning to Read – Our Phonics Scheme 
Each week we will share a video to support your 
understanding of our phonics scheme. Today’s video is 
‘10 things to think about when you read to your child’ 

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/Nubg
XziQ/wmL7N9KW 
 
Reading at Home 
‘If you cannot read, you cannot learn. If your child cannot 
read, their progress in all other subjects will be curtailed. 
There is no such thing as reading too much!’ 

 
Maths 
White Rose Maths have FREE downloadable booklets for 
each year group block. You can download them here: 
https://whiterosemaths.com/parent-resources 

 
All of our parent workshops are available to watch on the school website 

 
 

Supporting your Child Sustainability Top Tip 

Sustainable Food Systems 
 

Support sustainable food systems and learn what 
foods are sustainable. If giving up meat is a no-go 

for you, you can still make that steak more 
sustainable by sourcing it locally from organic, grass-

fed farms. 
 

 
 

https://www.holyredeemerschoolpershore.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/09/NOS-Rocket-League.jpg
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NubgXziQ/wmL7N9KW
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/NubgXziQ/wmL7N9KW
https://whiterosemaths.com/parent-resources
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Our character curriculum is at the core of what is important to us and we aim to 
provide a wide range of learning opportunities and experiences. It is our desire that 
children and their families value their learning and seize all and any opportunity 
wholeheartedly, therefore we aim to ensure the offer to learn is strong in every 

classroom. 
 

We aim to develop our pupils’ characters through the growth of relationships that 
define us as human. Through our curriculum, we develop a set of competencies 

(behaviours) which enable each and every one of our pupils to lead a remarkable life. 
 

All children have received paper copies of the 
character curriculum at the start of term. You can 

also find copies of all year groups on the school 
website.  

 
 

 
 

Challenge: What have you achieved from your year group 
character curriculum this week? 

Remember to tick if off and share in on Facebook or twitter (tag us in!) 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Character Curriculum 

More information: 
Each year, you will be issued with a ‘Believe – Achieve – Succeed’ character curriculum passport. 

Experiences are planned into the school curriculum as well as home learning. The experiences involve 
problem solving, research and most importantly life skills, which are all fundamental for pupil 

wellbeing. 
 

Children are equipped with the skills and character to lead a Successful Life! Children will be 
encouraged to self-assess their competencies and their progress on this will be recorded in their 

passports. Academic achievement will increase as children will be more able to overcome difficulties 
and will value their education; behaviour will improve as children are more able to self-regulate and 

work with others and attendance will improve as families see the increased value of a healthy lifestyle 
and the importance of education. 
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Chatty Words 

 
Chatty Learning provides services and tools to help get children talking, reading and learning. 

 
Chatty Toolbox software includes Chatty Nouns and Chatty Verbs which make the perfect early intervention 

tool to close the vocabulary gap for children who are struggling. This is also a perfect companion to Phonics as 
it targets comprehension and word understanding.  

 
The toolbox provides a parent account for you to use at home with your child – the log in details are below. 

 
Username: parent@masefield.co.uk 
Password: masefield1 

 
Please follow the help guides on 

the next two pages to access these 
new resources 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:parent@redlane.co.uk
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